

6 June 2012

Ms. Ginger P. McCall
Director, EPIC Open Government Project
1718 Connecticut Avenue, NW
Suite 200
Washington, DC 20009

Reference: F-2012-01071

Dear Ms. McCall:

We received your 23 May 2012 letter, submitted on behalf of the Electronic Privacy Information Center, appealing our full denial, based on the unlikelihood of receiving a response within 20 working days to your 28 March 2012 Freedom of Information Act (FOIA) request for information pertaining to the following:

- 1. All documents related to the CIA Inspector General's investigation regarding the Agency's collaboration with NYPD;
- 2. All legal analyses conducted by the CIA Inspector General's office regarding the CIA's collaboration with the NYPD;
- 3. All final reports issued as a result of the CIA Inspector General's investigation;
- 4. Any communications between the CIA Inspector General's office and the NYPD regarding the Agency's collaboration with the NYPD.

Your appeal has been accepted and appropriate arrangements will be made for its consideration. You will be advised of the determinations made.

In order to afford requesters the most equitable treatment possible, we have adopted the policy of handling appeals on a first-received, first-out basis. Every reasonable effort will be made to respond as soon as possible.

Sincerely.

Michele Meeks

Information and Privacy Coordinator